CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

8TH APRIL, 2002.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, G. Chinn, K. Clare, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· Local Agenda 21 – Alan Eastwood to submit report at next weeks meeting

· Capital Receipts – one receipt slipped over to 2002/03 – Walter Greenwood Court, may be possible DLG claw back. Development Services now identified additional an additional £.250k not previously accounted for

· Security of computer equipment at schools – Alan Westwood to take whole question of City wide security to Directors Team prior to further report back here

· Minutes of COSSIG meeting of 12TH March, 2002 submitted

· Law and Admin monthly update:-

· Committee Services staffing

· Elections Office – staffing resources

· Congratulations to Mayoralty staff on achievements with regard to Mayor’s Charity Dance

· Customer Services monthly update:-

· Maura Brooks enquired  as to the situation with regard to manning reception areas during the two minutes silence for HM Queen Elizabeth the Queen Mother – suggested that she contact Alan Heason 

· Performance – advice surgeries at 30 locations across the City – these would be a series of one off road shows

· Pericles computer system implemented without any problems

· Website developments John Fox to talk through at COSSIG

· Maura Brooks to pursue use of a dedicated telephone number for automated payment of council tax

· Benefit training – Salford to share in the award of £175k announced by the Government for benefit training will result in staff doing an on-line test

· Job applications this system now live

· Frontline counter staff now have “Salford Direct” uniforms

· ERDF funding – contracts drawn up will allow for 4 outreach workers and pay for web design

· John Spink to pursue the possibility of Members submitting their expenses claims on-line

· Graham Chinn to pursue the possibility of the Council logo being available electronically so Members can send Council letters directly from home

· D.A’s report on Collection of Income – Alan Westwood reported that he had given an instruction that in future all DA’s reports should come to this Group before they are formally submitted to Committee’s etc. Diane Rowlands to be requested to attend next weeks meeting to discuss the three recently issued D.A reports. Collection of Income report to appear in part 2 when it is reported to Budget Committee. Action plan on sundry debtors to be submitted to Cabinet in due course.

· Reviewing the Budget Consultation Process – defer

· Performance indicators to be discussed at the meeting with Councillor Hinds

· Proposals for capital expenditure:-

· Approved:-

· Littleton Road accident reduction scheme - £228k

· Environmental Improvement scheme (phase 2) Philip Street, Eccles

· That John Spink submit a report at next weeks meeting on outstanding capital schemes together with a brief description of each in order that schemes may be prioritised

· APPROVAL to write-off of sundry debts amounting to £48,451.80

· APPROVAL to the award of the contract for the Maintenance of Catering Equipment

